Office of the Dean Student Welfare $\frac{-Ds\omega|23/3027}{23/08/23}$

Panjab University, Chandigarh

For maintaining peaceful atmosphere and law & order situation at PU Campus during the forthcoming PUCSC election, following steps have been taken in a meeting held by with police officials of Chandigarh Police:

- 1. Entry to University gates be maintained properly by the University Security Staff with the help of Chandigarh police personnel.
- 2. Police personnel be deployed at the Student Centre area, Departmental Canteens, UIET, UILS, Department of Laws, Gandhi Bhawan, parking area of Girls-Hostel No.3-4, road in front of Department of Physics/Chemistry and other sensitive places in consultation with Chief of University Security.
- 3. Chief of University Security to provide a list of 4-5 students' leaders of each party at the campus.
- 4. CCTV cameras be provided at all PU gates, Hostels, tents etc. and Chairpersons/Wardens be advised that CCTV cameras are functional.
- 5. Chairperson/Directors/Coordinators of all Teaching Departments to advise their students not to carry any arms, ammunition including sticks, rods etc. with them at the campus. Any types of arms/ammunition are totally banned at PU Campus.
- 6. Outsiders'/Guest entry to the campus be restricted. Different students' organizations be advised to cooperate the University authority in this regard. Concerned students organization will be held responsible if they bring outsiders at the campus.
- 7. Students Organizations be advised to maintain peaceful and violence free atmosphere at the campus and should not bring a person of criminal nature at PU Campus.
- 8. Students should always carry their identity cards with them. Chairpersons of all PU Teaching Departments be advised to issue identity cards to the students of their respective Department immediately.
- 9. Acton will be taken against the Students/Organizations whose pamphlets/stickers will be found on University walls/trees/poles/buildings etc. as the same is punishable under the "Defacement Act."
- 10. Personal Security Officer (PSO) of students are not allowed at PU Campus during election period.

For compliance.

Dean Student Welfare 22.8.2023

Issued to the following for information and necessary action at their relevant points:

- 1. Director, Computer Centre for circulation to all Chairperson/Directors/Coordinators, PU, Teaching Departments.
- 2. Wardens, All PU Hostels, PU
- 3. Chief of University Security, PU
- 4. Clerk DSW Office to send link to the Director Computer Centre for circulation